Kanab Elementary School Community Council

Minutes for November 7, 2018
KES Library

Present: Tyree Baird, Braxton Bateman, Rosa DeMille, Lexie Little, Danielle Ramsay,
Megan Smith, Taleana Virostko, and Mariah Wheeler

Absent: Ashley Heaton
Welcome: Mariah welcomed members of community council to the meeting.

Read and Approve Minutes for September 12 and October 10, 2018 Meeting: Megan
read the minutes for the September 12 meeting. Mariah made a motion to approve the
September 12, 2018 minutes. Lexie seconded the motion. All voted in favor of approving
the September 12, 2018 minutes. Megan read the minutes for the October 10, 2018
meeting. Mariah made a motion to approve the October 10, 2018 minutes. Danielle
seconded the motion. All voted in favor of approving the October 10, 2018 minutes.

Digital Citizenship: We reviewed the 2018-2019 Kane School District Report to
Community Councils. The district uses Chromebooks which have the advantages of
being secure and simple to use, even when the students are in other counties attending
school activities. The district uses 1Boss Web Filtering to control and block sites. Impero
has been implemented and allows teachers the ability to see the student’s screens during
class time. Additionally, the district has learning software such as Canvas and Google
Classroom. Last year, KES had a Netsafe assembly for students and parents. Community
council agreed this should take place again. We also agreed information should be sent
out to parents directing them to the NetSafe site on the KES website and providing them
with other information about how to set filters at home.

Statewide Community Council Training Link: This year the state is offering a webinar
link for the community council training. This is still being edited and hasn’t been posted,
but Mariah will let the board knows when the link is live.

KES Calendar: Braxton lead us through a review of the calendar for November and
December.

Closing: Lexie made a motion to close the meeting. Danielle seconded the motion. All voted
in favor in closing the meeting. Meeting was adjourned at 3:40 pm.



